
COMMERCIAL LICENSED DRIVERS & TRAFFIC SCHOOL 

As of January 1, 2013 the State Legislature passed Assembly Bill 1888 which allows 

drivers who hold a commercial driver's license who were cited in a non-commercial 

vehicle to attend traffic school. 

Once you have complied with payment and completion of Traffic School, the court 

reports the Traffic School conviction pursuant to 1803.5 & 1808.7 VC, to the 

Department of Motor Vehicles, however, the point count does not convert to zero. 

Driver's that hold a commercial license do not receive a confidential Traffic School 

Conviction like those who hold a Class C license; the conviction is viewable along with 

the point count. You must contact the below Mandatory Actions Unit to request 

action on your record to remove the point. 

The Mandatory Actions Unit phone number is (916) 657-6525. The Safety Board staff 

will provide you with the nearest Driver's Safety Unit phone number nearest you. You 

will need to provide them with your driver's license number and advise them that 

you hold a commercial driver's license but were driving a personal vehicle. Your 

driving record will then be updated by the Department of Motor Vehicles. 

Please confirm with court staff that the Traffic School conviction has been reported to 

your driving record prior to contacting the Driver's Safety Board. 




